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Caregivers show up every day to support Oregon’s most vulnerable. Wages and benefits are improving, but it 
is challenging to keep pace with the rising expenses that families face. Long term care workforce development 
depends in part on providing better wraparound supports to defray costs related to childcare, housing, and 
transportation. 

The demand for long term care services and supports is rising quickly as Oregon’s population ages. In order to 
meet that demand, more must be done to incentivize caregivers to spend their careers in long term care 
communities and expand the pipeline of qualified staff.

HB 2954 would help address the problem of childcare affordability by creating a pilot program for child care 
assistance for long term care caregivers at the Department of Early Learning and Care (DELC). This pilot 
program will aid caregivers working in eligible licensed long term care facilities in Oregon, a majority of 
whom are women (81% female versus 19% male). DELC must consider starting the pilot in geographic areas of 
the state that have the greatest need for childcare in relation to the number of long term care facilities. It will 
also explore expanding access to Employment Related Day Care benefits for those caregivers whose income is 
just above thresholds for ERDC eligibility, but for whom full-time childcare is still out of reach.


